The Wilsonville Town Council met in regular session, Monday, July 18, 2016, in the Council Chamber
Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Lee McCarty was out of town. The meeting was called to
order by Mayor-pro-tem Patricia Johnson at 6:00 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Calvin Gill.

The following council members answered roll call: Larry Cohill, Don Davis, Calvin Gill, Patricia Johnson,
Ricky Morris, Terry Newman. Dennis Blackerby was not present.

The minutes of the July 05, 2016, council meeting (mailed to council members prior to the meeting)
were reviewed. Calvin Gill made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented; Ricky Morris
seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Larry Cohill, yes; Don Davis, yes; Calvin Gill, yes;
Patricia Johnson, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Terry Newman, yes.

Checks were examined by the council members immediately before the beginning of the meeting. Larry
Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Terry Newman seconded. The motion passed
with the following vote: Larry Cohill, yes; Don Davis, yes; Calvin Gill, yes; Patricia Johnson, yes; Ricky
Morris, yes; Terry Newman, yes.

Mayoral Announcements — There were none.

Council Agenda — There was none.

Council Comment

Ricky Morris asked if the problems at the new park had been addressed. This is in the works.

Larry Cohill stated an extra crank for the flag pole at the park needs to be purchased. Terry Newman
made a motion to purchase the extra crank; Calvin Gill seconded. The motion passed with the following
vote: Larry Cohill, yes; Don Davis, yes; Calvin Gill, yes; Patricia Johnson, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Terry
Newman, yes. The clerk will contact Chad Cosby and get the necessary information to order the crank.

Public Comment

Kay Ray stated the complaint from Councilman Gill at the last meeting was not accurate. The customer,
in question, spoke to the utility clerk, not the town clerk. She stated she thought she had a leak because
her bill was high. Danny Edwards checked the meter and found no evidence of a leak, at which time the
customer was told nothing could be done by the town. The customer paid the bill and seemed to have
no problem with that.

The Town Clerk stated it would be appreciated if any member of the council received a complaint about
an employee he or she would call Town Hall and get both sides of the issue before presenting it at a
council meeting.

The Town Clerk stated, at this time, one candidate has qualified to run for mayor and seven candidates
have qualified to run for council. Tomorrow is the final day for qualification; the office will remain open
until 5:00 P. M. If there are no other candidates, Wilsonville will not have to have an election.



There being no further business to come before the council, Ricky Morris made a motion to adjourn the
meeting. Calvin Gill seconded. There was unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:07 P. M.

Patricia Johnson, Mayor-pro-tem

Attest



